
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

CITY OF NEW PLYMOUTH 

Payette County, Idaho 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN pursuant to Idaho Code §63-1311A and New Plymouth City Code 

§8-3-10 that on April 21st, 2025 at 6:00 p.m. or as soon thereafter as the matter may be heard, the 

City Council of the City of New Plymouth will hold a public hearing at New Plymouth City Hall, 

215 N. Plymouth Ave., New Plymouth, Idaho 83655, for the purpose of hearing public comments 

regarding the addition of a commercial overages fee to the Hardin Sanitation rate schedule.  Public 

testimony is encouraged at the public hearing.  

 

At the public hearing, the City Council will consider establishing a fee of $8.31 per cubic yard for 

commercial overages.  The proposed fee is necessary to cover the effort, risk and time spent by 

Hardin Sanitation and its employees cleaning up overages with dumpsters utilized by commercial 

customers, as well as the cost of additional trips the landfill. 

 

Written comments will be received by the City until 5:00 p.m. on April 16th, 2025.  Services for 

persons with disabilities may be made available by calling City Hall at (208) 278-5338 three (3) 

business days prior to the hearing. 

 

Marianne Gatchell 

City Clerk 

 

Publish: March 31st, 2025 


